Declaration to the public opinion
The following lawyers,
· Nourdine Dalil

· Abdellah Chellouk

· Mohamed Boukhaled

· Mohamed Lehbib R’guibi

· Bazaid Lehmad

· Hassan Benman

· Mohamed Fadel Leili

registered at the bars of Casablanca, Agadir and Alaaiun, in our capacity as lawyers of the accused in case number 2837/2546/09 KA presented to the first trial chamber of the military court in Rabat, wish to notify the public opinion on the following:

· In conformity with the release issued on the 28 March 2010, through which we’ve informed the public opinion on the deteriorating health of our clients on hunger strike since 18 March 2010.
· And in conformity with the prisoners’ families’ insistence.

· And given the weakening health of the members of the detained group, we deem it imperative to directly inform the public opinion on the real conditions of the hunger strikers.

The lawyers Mohamed Boukhaled, Mohamed Lehbib R’guibi, Mohamed Fadel Leili and Nourdine Dalil have met with the investigatory judge of the military court of Rabat on 12 April 2010. He informed us that the investigation concerning the 6 hunger strikers and Degja Lachgar, at present under conditional release, is still ongoing.

After the meeting with the investigatory judge, we visited the group of detainees in the local prison of Salé, where the prisoners were presented to us in wheelchairs, with the exception of one who walked in. We learned that Saleh Lebaihi had also started a hunger strike, in spite of his poor health.
The visit to the prisoners has allowed us to note the severe conditions of the detainees’ health, leading to weight loss, loss of consciousness, headaches and physical pains.

On the other hand, while the prisoners retain a good moral, remain attached to life due to the righteousness of their cause and are confident towards the future, they do detest the oblivion and indifference surrounding their current situation, especially since no government official has made the effort to see them or talk to them since our visit and after 26 days of hunger strike. According to them, the press as well as the majority of political and human rights activists in the world treat them with the same indifference.

We have tried to get them to renounce or even temporarily suspend their hunger strike, but to no avail.

At the same time that we draw the public opinion’s attention to the grave health situation of the detainees who continue their hunger strike, AliSalem Tamek, Brahim Dahan, Ahmed Nasiri, Yahdih Tarouzi, Rachid Sghayer and Saleh Loubeihi, we particularly appeal to all concerned with this case at the level of prison administrations, at the level of justice and even at the political decision making level, to plea with them to urgently intervene to save the lives of the hunger strikers.

We also call upon the public opinion, media, international human rights organizations and human rights activists to monitor the situation closely and to help the detainees realize their demand for immediate release or to be tried promptly and fairly.
